
 

Ref: No.SR-E2563/006 

 March 9, 2020 

Re: News reporting on COVID-19 

Attention:  Directors and Managers 

  The Stock Exchange of Thailand 
 

                As announced by the Ministry of Public Health Title: Important Names and Symptoms of 

Dangerous Communicable Diseases (Version 3) B.E. 2020, specify that the Coronavirus Disease 2019 

(COVID 19) is a dangerous communicable disease under the Communicable Disease Act. 2015. 

 The company would like to inform you that from February 17, 2020 to March 2, 2020, there 

were 2 employees traveled to work in Italy and returned to Thailand on March 2, 2020. The company 

assigned both employees to immediately detain themselves to observe the symptoms at their 

accommodation. Both of them did not come to work at the company or any branch offices and work 

sites in any way. 

 The first employee was screened for infection on March 6, 2020 for the benefit of surveillance, 

prevention and control of dangerous communicable diseases. This is in accordance with the 

Communicable Disease Act B.E. 2015. Then on March 7, 2020, the company was be informed that the 

first employee had been infected with COVID 19 and was already under the care of the Department of 

Disease Control officers. In which the said staff is the 50th infected person in Thailand. The second 

employee had been screened for infection on March 6, 2020 and was be informed on March 7, 2020 

that the virus was not detected, but still had to keep watching the day-to-day symptoms for 14 days and 

recheck once completed. 

 The company would like to notify the Stock Exchange of Thailand and all shareholders know 

that the company has strictly implemented measures to control the spread of disease according to the 

announcement of the government agencies. As well as providing knowledge to employees about their 

conduct in order to protect themselves from the infection of the COVID-19. In addition, there are 

measures to control the traveling abroad for all employees. Therefore, this incident it does not affect the 

operations of the company in any way. 

Please be informed accordingly.  

 

 

                                      Sincerely yours, 

 

 

 

 

                          (Mrs.Maturot Horarapavanon) 

                 Authorized to sign behalf of the Company 

 

 


